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DIGEST 

A protester which is not an actual or prospective offeror in 
the procurement is not an interested party to contest the 
restrictiveness of the specifications. 

DECISION * 
Preventive Maintenance Services, Inc. (PMS), requests that we 
reconsider our dismissal of its protest concerning solicita- 
tion No. DACA85-86-B-0015, issued by the United States Army 
Engineer District, Alaska, for demolition, remodeling, and 
addition to an existing power plant as well as a liquid fuel 
pipeline construction. We affirm the dismissal. 

PMS protested that the solicitation was unnecessarily 
restrictive of competition because it specified only one type 
of special machinery fixture for retrofitting engines, and 
required supervision by a specified company's engineers. PMS 
contended that it was an interested party because it was 
deprived of the right to subcontract its services to the 
prime contractor awarded the contract. We dismissed the com- 
plaint because under our Bid Protest Regulations, 4 C.F.R. 
S 21.3(f)(lO)' (1986), our Office does not consider subcon- 
tractor protests except where the subcontract is by or for 
the government. 

In its request for reconsideration, PMS complains that we 
should have reviewed its protest because the solicitation 
specifies the subcontractor to be used, and therefore 
subcontractor selection is made by or for the government. 

While we will consider subcontractor protests where the 
subcontract is "by or for" the government, we will only do so 
where the protester is an interested party as defined in the 
Competition in Contracting Act of 1984 (CICA), 31 U.S.C. 



S 3551 (Supp. III 1985). See U.S. PolyCon Corp., B-219298, 
Sept. 18, 1985, 85-2 C.P.Dx 298. CICA defines an 
interested party for purposes of eligibility to protest as an 
“actual or prospective bidder or offeror whose direct eco- 
nomic interest would be affected by the award of the contract 
or by failure to award the contract." This statutory defini- 
tion of an interested party is reflected in our Bid Protest 
Regulations implementing CICA. 4 C.F.R. § 21.0(a) (1986). 
Since PMS by its own admission is not an actual or prospec- 
tive bidder or offeror on the protested solicitation it does 
not qualify as an interested party under CICA and our 
Regulations. Our dismissal of the firm's protest therefore 
is affirmed. 
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